UPR – Pakistan
Thank you, Madame President

Norway thanks the Pakistani delegation for their presentation. We welcome Pakistan’s enactment of several key human rights treaties and domestic legislation seeking to enshrine fundamental human rights. We are, however, concerned by the general low level of implementation of adopted legislation. Norway recommends that Pakistan withdraw remaining reservations to the ICCPR and the Convention against Torture, and take immediate steps to incorporate both treaties into domestic legislation.
We further recommend that Pakistan consider issuing standing invitations to all special procedures of the HRC.

The Pakistiani Constitution guarantees freedom of religion and protection of minorities. At the same time the Ahmadiyya paragraphs and the blasphemy laws limit this freedom for religious minorities. Members of sects like the Hazaras in Baluchistan and shias in Gilgit Baltistan are regularly subjected to attacks and killings. Norway recommends that the Government investigates attacks and violence against religious minorities and sects and bring those responsible to justice.

The Pakistani constitution guarantees freedom of opinion and expression. However, the stakeholders’ report notes that journalists work under constant threat of attacks both from the security forces and militants. Norway recommends that Pakistan bring to justice perpetrators of attacks on journalists by effectively investigating all individuals and organisations accused of such abuses. 

I thank you, Madame President

